
 
 
Notice of Instruction Number:  

#012411 – ADA Enrollment Halt - kp 
 
TO:  All Lead Agencies 
     
FROM: Katie Parkinson 
 
DATE:  January 24, 2011 
 
SUBJECT:  Enrollment Halt for all Aged/Disabled Adult Medicaid Waiver  
 
cc: WCFAAA Program Managers, Medicaid Waiver Specialists 
 
 
This Notice of Instruction is to reiterate previous communication from WCFAAA informing 

your agency that the Aged/Disabled Adult (ADA) Waiver is closed to additional enrollment 

as of January 18, 2011.  This freeze is as a result of expenditure projection data indicating 

that it is necessary to cease ADA enrollment to ensure that the program’s legislative funding 

authority is not exceeded on a statewide level.   

 

Enrollment of elders designated as Nursing Home Transition clients who are eligible for 

ADA services through nursing home transition proviso funding will continue as well as 

enrollment of elders referred for services by Adult Protective Services (APS).   

 

Thank you for providing WCFAAA with a listing of each client’s ADA APPL status.  As you 

are aware, any client whose application for Medicaid has not yet been filed with the 

Department of Children and Families may not be enrolled in the ADA Waiver and should be 

returned to the APCL (waitlist) no later than January 31, 2011. 

 

We appreciate your cooperation in regards to this directive.  Thank you for your continued 

commitment to Florida’s elders.  Should you require additional program information, please 

contact your WCFAAA Medicaid Waiver Specialist. 
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